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Our ref: DOC20/958285 

Mr Marcus Jennejohn 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bay 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 

By email: marcus.jennejohn@planning.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Mr Jennejohn, 

Additional Information following Response to Submission comments for Parramatta 
Powerhouse (SSD-10416) 

Thank you for your referral dated 19 November 2020 inviting comments from the Heritage 
Council of NSW on the above State Significant Development (SSD) Additional information 
following the Response to Submissions. 

The following documents were reviewed for this response: 
 Powerhouse Parramatta - Addendum Statement of Heritage Impact – St Georges

Terrace, prepared for Infrastructure NSW by Advisian dated 2 November 2020.  

The following comments are provided against the applicant’s additional information submitted 
following the RTS stage specific to the heritage issues raised:  

1. The addendum SOHI advises an Option 2 as the preferred option for managing the St
Georges Terrace built heritage element. This would involve a c.5.065m set back,
demolition of the brick rear addition and demolition of c.1.688 metres of St Georges
Terrace. As previously advised for local heritage items within the project area, Heritage
NSW’s recommends that the Project responds to advice of the City of Parramatta
Council. We will not make a comment on the proposed impact to this locally significant
heritage item.

2. The analysis of the impacts from Option 2 to the historical archaeological resource has
been reconsidered in the addendum SOHI. It advises a lower level of impact to
archaeological relics may occur as a result of the change. A reduction in impact to
archaeological relics as a result of the project change is supported. No changes to the
previously suggested conditions are recommended as a result of this change.

If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Felicity Barry, Senior 
Historical Archaeologist at Heritage NSW, on (02) 9995 6914 or 
Felicity.Barry@environment.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 



 

 
Tim Smith, OAM 
Director, Heritage Operations  
Heritage NSW 
Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
2 December 2020 


